
Dear Oregon Legislature,

I am writing to encourage each of you to oppose SB 554. There is absolutely no reason to even consider this or any bill that would 
restrict law abiding citizens of Oregon that hold a valid CHL, who by the way have already passed a background check from 
exercising their 2nd Amendment and Oregon constitutional rights. 

These rights are guaranteed to us in our constitutions, so why would our elected officials wish to take them away? It defies any 
reasonable logic. Unless of course, it is to re-write our constitution. And this may I remind you, that each one of you have sworn an 
oath to defend and protect.

So I will ask each of you a simple question before casting your vote. On SB 554 or any bill presented to you during your tenure, will 
you vote to uphold The United States and Oregon Constitutions in their entirety? 

Thank you for reading my testimony,
Jeff Leishman
Springfield


